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Dear Friends, 

Mindset is a very powerful thing, isn't it? 

I'm sat in my office feeling slightly sorry for myself. I don't normally succumb to colds (15 

years of school chaplaincy sat with teenagers fighting off germs has seen to that). But on 

Thursday evening of last week the glands shot up and I have been dealing with a real stinker 

ever since. It's come with a hacking cough and a woozy drowsiness. Lemsip and cough sweets 

to the rescue! I can't go and visit vulnerable people when I'm infectious myself. 

So - sat here planning a day around the desk and zoom meetings I am well aware of needing 

to engage in the battle against self-pity. I can feel grumpy and sorry for myself...of course I 

can. None of that will help either me or others.  

As I said at the top of this letter - mindset is a powerful thing, isn't it? I'm not talking about 

being  unrealistic or falsely optimistic. I am talking about seeing that there are a number of 

ways to look at any situation or set of issues and I believe God calls us to be people of hope, 

wisdom and understanding - indeed two of those are gifts of the Spirit. 

So, I can sit around and feel mopey but it's actually better (and a more faithful understanding 

of God's calling) to sit down at the desk and do some writing and admin and perhaps make a 

phone call or four (surrounded, of course, by hot drinks, cough sweets and tissues).  

This mindset thing gets everywhere and the worst of all is when it infects churches. I 

remember once when Janet and I were on holiday in Yorkshire and we turned up at a local 

Methodist Church which was having an evening service. A slightly gloomy church steward met 

us at the door. 'There aren't going to be many of us here tonight' was the first thing he said 

to us in a rather depressed kind of way. Not the best way to welcome visitors. Body and facial 

cues give off far more about how we feel about our Church life than anything else. 

So, the next time we are tempted to be cynical about something, or dismiss a new idea, or 

generally engage our inner Eeyore, let's just remember our calling as Christian people - to be 

a focus of light, hope, justice, love and peace for the world. And revel in the glorious riches of 

a God who loves us. 

Excuse me...I've got to go and get a Lemsip. 

Paul 

 

Resources/Good News 

The Soul Food Lent resources from the Methodist Church are now available: 

Download from methodist.org.uk/SoulFood 

 

Guildford in Bloom 

The annual event will see Guildford in Bloom team up with Butterfly Conversation Surrey and 

encourage gardeners to create habitats that will attract butterflies and moths. The charity 

https://www.methodist.org.uk/for-churches/soul-food/#msdynmkt_trackingcontext=835ce4c3-2447-4174-ab3c-ed56652990d8&msdynmkt_prefill=mktprfaf6c9757e6df4f57a858eae2d2e0b551eoprf
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Butterfly Conservation said in September that there had been a "hugely concerning" decline 

in butterfly numbers of almost 50% - the lowest figures in the 14-year history of its survey. 

Residents and businesses can enter via the Guildford in Bloom website with a deadline for 

most categories of 22 June. 

2025 Competition Theme | Guildford in Bloom 

Guildford in Bloom competition returns with butterfly theme - BBC News 

 

Beavers saved the Czech government £1m 

A seven-year dam project in the Czech Republic that was stalled by bureaucracy has been 

completed in just two days by beavers. 

Officials in the Brdy region had secured around Kr30m (£1m) to build a dam in a protected 

area with the aim of creating a wetland habitat for other species. However, the project 

became bogged down in bureaucracy. Then, while everyone was sleeping, beavers built the 

thing for free.  

Beavers have become a totem of the rewilding movement and their handiwork in the Czech 

Republic is a boost for those campaigning for the return of the animals to their historic 

habitats.  

“Beavers know best,” Jaroslav Obermajer, of the Czech Nature and Landscape Protection 

Agency, told Radio Prague International. “The places where they build dams are always 

chosen just right – better than when we design it on paper.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.guildfordinbloom.com/2025-competition-theme
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/articles/cz0lvll27j5o


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


